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decline in students includes several hundred who were enrolled in the spring, but not enrolled 
this fall. 

 
o The Comprehensive Planning Process (CPP) reports from the 14 universities have been reviewed 

by the vice presidents and the ELG and approved.  The Board of Governors will see a summary at 
their meeting on October 13-14.  IUP has made significant progress, falling a bit short on our 
enrollment projection, and we have more work to do.  We’ll stay at plan level 2 for the year 
ahead.  More details will be shared at this week’s University Budget Advisory Committee 
Meeting. 

 
o On October 18 during the common hour (11:30-12:30) there will be a town hall where we will 

discuss the CPP and enrollment picture. 
 

o The signals on COVID-
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• Change to the Pass-Fail Policy - Submission date of the Pass-Fail form was extended four 
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Awards 
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"5*2+-1) A student who has been separated from the university for a minimum of two calendar 
years (24 consecutive months) and has reenrolled may apply for a Fresh Start from the appropriate 
college dean or designee. Having reviewed the prior and intervening factors for evidence of 
potential for improved academic success, the college dean or designee may implement this policy.0 
0
!H:C1;7H09.:6C:*C-30A student reenrolled under this policy must meet current degree requirements 
and will be reviewed under current academic standards requirements applicable at the time of 
reenrollment. A student reenrolled under this policy waives the right to exercise the Canceled 
Semester Policy.0
0



October 5, 2021 6 

!H:C1;7H09.:6C:*C-30A student reenrolled under this policy must meet current degree requirements 
and will be reviewed under current academic standards requirements applicable at the time of 
reenrollment. A student reenrolled under this policy waives the right to exercise the Canceled 
Semester Policy.0
0
O*:6-H*72.0&FF1H.-300All credits and grades for IUP course work taken before reenrollment under this 
policy shall remain on the transcript. Upon reenrollment, a new cumulative (GPA) is established 
based on credits and grades earned from the date of reenrollment.0
0
Previously accepted transfer credits and IUP credits/grades0earned before reenrollment will be 
reviewed in terms of appropriateness (applicability, timeliness) to the new degree. Those courses, 
approved by the college dean or designee, will be counted as credits earned and applied toward 
graduation in the manner of transfer credits.0
0
G76:6H7:I0!7C0&FF1H.-30Students reenrolled under the Fresh Start Policy must still meet the financial 
aid qualitative and quantitative SAP requirements (using all previously enrolled semester data). 
Federal regulations do not permit the financial aid office staff to remove or ignore any academic 
statistics. 
0
4+6-.*:76.-. This policy may be applied only once. For a first bachelor’s degree, a minimum of 30 
credits must be completed at IUP after a student returns to IUP under this policy. For a first 
associate degree, a minimum of 15 credits must be completed at IUP after a student returns to IUP 
under this policy. A student who wishes to enter a major in a college other than the one from which 
they were dismissed will apply to the original college, which will forward the application and related 
records to the new college for action. 
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This policy was revised to be consistent with the changes to made to the Undergraduate Transfer 
Admissions Policy, approved by Senate at the April 2021 meeting. 
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A student who has earned a minimum of 30 undergraduate credits from IUP and who is in 
academic good standing may apply to pursue a second baccalaureate degree concurrently with the 
first. This application must be submitted to the dean of the college in which the major program of 
study for the second baccalaureate degree is housed. If admitted to a second baccalaureate 
degree program, the student may request through their academic standards officer that the 
second baccalaureate degree be designated as the primary degree. To receive both degrees at 
graduation, the student must earn at least 30 credits beyond the requirements of the designated 
primary program of study. The student must earn a minimum of 150 credits to receive both 
degrees concurrently.  
 
Furthermore:   
1. All requirements for each degree must be satisfied for the student to graduate.  
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2. A course required in both degree programs does not have to be repeated for the second degree, 
but substitutions may be required at the departmental level.  

3. All university requirements, such as a minimum GPA and number of residency credits taken at 
IUP in the major, must be met for each degree separately.  

4. If a student decides not to pursue a dual baccalaureate degree, they should complete 
the Request to Remove Minor, Certificate, Double Major, or Dual Baccalaureate form, and 
then they may apply for graduation for the remaining degree if the degree requirements have 
been met. If upon graduation the student returns to pursue a second bachelor’s degree or 
certification, they will be bound to the requirements for Post-baccalaureate Studies (for a 
second degree or certification). 
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Individual faculty members may define attendance standards appropriate to each course and the 
consequences of not meeting those standards, within the following guidelines: 
 

1. Each policy must be distributed in writing during the first week of the course. Normally, it is 
expected that the information dealing with class attendance standards will be distributed 
with the course syllabus. 

2. Each policy must define some limited level of allowable absence. 
3. Each policy must recognize students’ need to miss class because of illness, personal 

emergency, university-sponsored activities, bereavement, or active military duty. 
4. Each policy must not penalize students who add the class during the regular or specified 

university drop-add period and must allow those students to make up work missed before 
adding the class. 
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The university expects all students to attend class. 
 
Individual faculty members may define attendance standards appropriate to each course and the 
consequences of not meeting those standards, within the following guidelines: 
 

1. Each policy must be distributed to students by the first day of class. The information dealing 
with course attendance standards will be distributed with the course syllabus. 

2. Each policy must define the level of allowable absence. In addition, each policy must 
recognize students’ need to miss class because of illness, personal emergency, university-
sponsored activities, bereavement, or active military duty. 

3. Each policy must not penalize students who add the course during the regular or specified 
university drop-add period and must allow those students to make up work missed before 
adding the course. 
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Todd Garzarelli enters his second year as the Director of Athletics. A veteran leader with 
over 20 years of experience in intercollegiate athletics, he took over as IUP's Athletic 
Director in May 2019. 

 
IUP has 22 sports programs, collectively hosting a myriad of special events within each 
sport. Each of the sports programs host prospect days.  This entails inviting sophomore and 
junior prospective student athlete recruits onto campus for a day.  The lacrosse program 
had 60 on campus last week and the women’s softball program has 60 coming in this 
weekend at the south campus.   

 
The camps offered are sometimes geared toward prospects but some toward youth.  A 
basketball camp was offered last summer for third grade up to the eighth-grade students.   
Each sport hosts numerous camps through the summer.  The men and women basketball 
programs hosted three or four last summer.  These are one day to one week-long camps.  






